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                           FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS

This prospectus supplement and the attached prospectus and the documents
incorporated herein and therein by reference include "forward-looking
statements" that are identified by the use of forward-looking words or phrases,
including, but not limited to, "intends," "intended," "expects," "expected,"
"anticipates" and "anticipated." These forward-looking statements are based on
(1) a number of assumptions made by management concerning future events and (2)
information currently available to management. Readers are cautioned not to put
undue reliance on those forward-looking statements, which are not a guarantee of
performance and are subject to a number of uncertainties and other facts, many
of which are outside our control, that could cause actual events to differ
materially from those statements. All statements other than statements of
historical facts included in this prospectus supplement and the attached
prospectus and the documents incorporated herein and therein by reference,
including those regarding our future financial position, results of operations,
cash flows and costs, and those regarding our business strategy and growth
opportunities, are forward-looking statements. Although we believe our
expectations reflected in those forward-looking statements are reasonable, we
cannot assure you that these expectations will prove to be correct. Important
factors that could cause actual results to differ materially from our
expectations ("Cautionary Statements"), in addition to those factors disclosed
under "Risk factors" beginning on page 2 of the attached prospectus and on page
S-10 of this prospectus supplement and in our SEC filings listed under "Where
you can find more information"�to pinformatyou canottlctuctother fet incerationests ceratiderouctusnid t canottlcane  eratict
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 --  general economic, financial market and political conditions; and

 --  whether or not and to what extent we participate in the consolidation of
the domestic steel industry.

These forward-looking statements represent our judgment as of the date of this
prospectus supplement. All subsequent written and oral forward-looking
statements are expressly qualified in their entirety by the Cautionary
Statements. Unless otherwise required by law, we disclaim any intent or
obligation to update the respective forward-looking statements.
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                                    SUMMARY

The following information supplements, and should be read together with, the
information contained or incorporated by reference in other parts of this
prospectus supplement and the attached prospectus. This summary highlights
selected information from the prospectus supplement and the attached prospectus.
As a result, it does not contain all of the information you should consider
before investing in our MEDS. You should carefully read this prospectus
supplement and the attached prospectus, including the documents incorporated by
reference in it, which are described under "Where you can find more information"
in the attached prospectus. Unless the context otherwise requires, references in
this prospectus to "U. S. Steel," "USS," "we," "us" and "our" are to United
States Steel Corporation and its subsidiaries. References to tons are to U.S.
short or "net" tons (2,000 lbs.) unless otherwise indicated. A metric ton ("mt"
or "tonne") is equal to roughly 1.10 U.S. short tons (2,205 lbs).

UNITED STATES STEEL CORPORATION

We are the largest integrated steel producer in North America and have annual
global steelmaking capacity of 17.8 million tons. We have a broad and diverse
mix of products and customers. We make, sell and transport a wide range of
value-added steel products to customers with demanding technical applications in
the automotive, appliance, container, industrial machinery, construction and oil
and gas industries. We are one of the leading steel sheet suppliers to the North
American automotive and appliance industries, one of the largest producers of
tin mill products in North America, the largest integrated flat-rolled producer
in Central Europe and the largest domestic producer of seamless oil country
tubular goods.

We have a significant market presence in each of our major product areas and we
have long-term relationships with many of our major customers. For the year
ended December 31, 2002, we shipped 14.6 million tons of steel globally and
generated revenues and other income of $7,054 million.

We operate three integrated steel mills in North America--Gary Works in Indiana,
Mon Valley Works in Pennsylvania and Fairfield Works in Alabama--which have
annual steelmaking capacity of 12.8 million tons. We also operate processing and
finishing facilities at six locations in those three states and in Ohio. We
produce most of the iron ore and coke and a portion of the coal we use as raw
materials in our domestic steelmaking process, and we sell some of this
production to third parties. We also own real estate, steel distribution, and
engineering and consulting services businesses.

In addition to our domestic facilities, we have significant operations in
Central Europe through U. S. Steel Kosice, s.r.o., which we acquired in November
2000. USSK, headquartered in Kosice in the Slovak Republic, is the largest
integrated steel sheet producer in Central Europe, with annual steelmaking
capacity of 5.0 million tons. USSK has enabled us to establish a low-cost
manufacturing base in Europe and positioned us to serve our global customers.

STEEL INDUSTRY CONDITIONS

CONSOLIDATION AND RESTRUCTURING IS UNDERWAY.  The domestic steel industry is
restructuring after many years of oversupply and low prices, which resulted in
significant capacity closures starting in late 2000 and led to the introduction
of Section 201 import tariffs in March 2002. The
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combination of capacity closures, trade restrictions and the imposition of
tariffs led to a recovery in steel prices from 20-year lows in late 2001 and
early 2002.

The pace of domestic steel industry consolidation has accelerated as evidenced
by a number of recent acquisitions, including the acquisition of assets from
bankrupt companies. Transactions during 2002 included the purchases of assets of
Trico Steel Co. LLC, Acme Metals, Inc. and LTV Corporation out of bankruptcy and
the purchase of Birmingham Steel Corporation. One factor facilitating the
restructuring of the domestic integrated steel industry has been the elimination
of unfunded pension, healthcare and other legacy costs through the bankruptcy
process. We believe the continuing consolidation of steelmaking assets will
reduce the domestic steel industry's cost basis, creating a more globally
competitive industry structure.



STEEL PRICES RECOVERED DURING 2002.  In December of 2001, hot-rolled prices hit
a 20-year low of $210 per ton, according to published sources. In March 2002,
President Bush announced his decision to impose trade restrictions in response
to the prior finding of the International Trade Commission under Section 201 of
the Trade Act of 1974 that imports were a substantial cause of serious injury to
the domestic steel industry. Domestic spot market hot-rolled prices for December
of 2002, as reported by published sources, were $300 per ton, more than $90 per
ton higher than those realized in December of 2001.

COMPETITIVE STRENGTHS

LEADING GLOBAL STEEL PRODUCER.  We are the 11th largest global steel producer
and the largest integrated steel producer in North America. We are a leading
provider of flat-rolled steel to customers with demanding technical applications
in the automotive, appliance, container and construction industries. We supply
each of the "Big 3" automotive companies and are a growing supplier to foreign
automotive companies with manufacturing facilities in the United States. We are
a leading supplier of carbon sheet product to the North American appliance
industries and one of the largest tin mill product producers in North America.
We are the largest domestic producer of seamless oil country tubular goods.

The acquisition of USSK in 2000 has enabled us to establish a low-cost
manufacturing base in Central Europe, has positioned us to serve our global
customers and has enabled us to participate in the continued economic
development in Central Europe. In addition, USSK's arrangements with Sartid,
a.d. in Serbia have expanded our European distribution network.

DIVERSIFIED PRODUCT AND CUSTOMER MIX.  We have a broad and diversified mix of
products and customers. Our customers include the automotive, appliance,
container, industrial machinery, construction and oil and gas industries. None
of our customers represented 10% of our revenues in 2002. We believe this
product and end-market diversity decreases the potential impact of a downturn in
any one product or industry.

MODERNIZED COMPETITIVE FACILITIES.  We have four well-maintained and globally
competitive fully integrated steel manufacturing facilities, as well as a number
of finishing operations, and we continue to focus on cost reductions at all of
our facilities. During the five years ended December 31, 2002, we have invested
over $1.4 billion in modernizing and upgrading our plants. We believe our
modernized facilities and extensive finishing capabilities give us the
flexibility to adjust our capital spending based on changing market and economic
conditions and take advantage of growth opportunities while maintaining
acceptable liquidity.
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STRONG LIQUIDITY POSITION.  As of December 31, 2002 we had total liquidity of
$1.03 billion, which we define to include cash and cash equivalents and
availability under our receivables sales program, inventory credit facility and
USSK credit facilities.

BUSINESS STRATEGY

FOCUS ON GROWING HIGHER VALUE-ADDED CAPABILITIES.  In North America we are
focused on providing value-added steel products to our target markets where we
believe our leadership position, production and processing capabilities and
technical service give us a competitive advantage. We continue to enhance our
value-added businesses through the upgrading and modernization of our production
facilities. We intend to expand our capabilities and market positions in our key
markets.

EXPAND OUR GLOBAL BUSINESS PLATFORM.  We plan to create a global company through
the utilization of our European and domestic assets and consideration of further
opportunities that are consistent with our business strategy. Through our
purchase of USSK, we initiated a major offshore expansion and followed many of
our customers into the Central European market. USSK has entered into
arrangements with Sartid, an integrated steel producer in Serbia. We are
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President Bush in early 2003 proposed eliminating U.S. income taxes on dividends
consisting of distributions of previously taxed corporate earnings, effective
for distributions made on or after January 1, 2003 with respect to corporate
earnings after 2000. Under the proposal, all or a portion of dividends paid by a
corporation to its shareholders during a calendar year would be tax-free if
those dividends are paid from previously taxed corporate income. The current
proposal would also partially eliminate the dividends received deduction in
respect of dividends paid by us. Based on the information available, it is not
clear how the proposal, if enacted, would affect any dividends paid in 2003 with
respect to our MEDS and common stock because U. S. Steel did not file a federal
income tax return in 2002 (U. S. Steel was included in the Marathon consolidated
federal income tax return for 2001 that was filed in 2002). Investors should be
aware, however, that prospects for the enactment of this legislation are
uncertain, and we cannot predict whether these rules will be enacted or what
changes may be made to them prior to enactment.

RISKS RELATED TO PROPOSED INDUSTRY CONSOLIDATION

On December 4, 2001, we announced our support for significant consolidation in
the domestic integrated steel industry and we continue to be interested in
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BORROWING AND MAY MAKE IT MORE DIFFICULT FOR US TO RAISE CAPITAL.

The interest rate on borrowings under our inventory credit facility and the
amount of receivables eligible under our receivable sales program are
determined, in part, by our credit ratings. On January 9, 2003, following our
announcement that we had entered into an asset purchase agreement with National,
rating agencies placed our credit ratings under review. National has since
announced that it has entered into an asset purchase agreement with another
party and we expect that there will be an auction for National's assets
subsequent to March 17, 2003. If we were to acquire National's assets or
complete any other acquisition and
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our credit ratings were downgraded, or if our credit ratings were downgraded for
any other reason:

 --  the cost of borrowings under our inventory credit facility would increase;

 --  the fees payable under our receivable sales program would increase; and

 --  the amount of receivables eligible for sale under our receivable sales
program could be reduced.

In addition, a downgrade in our credit ratings could make capital raising more
difficult and increase the cost of future borrowings.

ACQUIRED COMPANIES AND ASSETS MAY INCREASE OUR INDEBTEDNESS AND OTHER
OBLIGATIONS AND REQUIRE SIGNIFICANT EXPENDITURES.

Possible future acquisitions could result in the incurrence of additional debt
and related interest expense, underfunded pension and other post-retirement
obligations, contingent liabilities and amortization expenses related to
intangible assets, all of which could have a material adverse effect on our
financial condition, credit ratings, operating results and cash flow.

Many of the available domestic acquisition targets have incurred operating
losses in recent years and may require significant capital and operating
expenditures to return them to profitability. Financially distressed steel
companies typically do not maintain their assets adequately. Such assets may
need significant repairs and improvements. We may also have to buy sizable
amounts of raw materials, spare parts and other materials for these facilities
before they can resume profitable operation. Many pouttie
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years will unfavorably impact net periodic pension cost during 2003 through the
use of a lower asset base in calculating expected return on plan assets and may
impact future profitability and liquidity, which could affect debt covenants and
borrowing arrangements. At the end of the
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fourth quarter of 2002, the accumulated benefit obligations of the union pension
plan exceeded the fair value of the plan assets by approximately $540 million.
As a result, the pension asset related to the union pension plan was removed
from the balance sheet, an additional minimum liability of $540 million was
established and a charge to equity of $748 million for the pension plan was
recorded. In the fourth quarter of 2002, we also recorded a pre-tax pension
settlement loss of $90 million for the nonunion qualified pension plan. The
funded status of the pension benefit obligation declined from an overfunded
position of $1.2 billion at year-end 2001 to an underfunded position of $0.4
billion at year-end 2002. In addition, based on preliminary actuarial
evaluations of benefit costs for 2003, we expect annual pension costs to be $65
million. In 2002, we recorded a credit of $103 million for pensions (excluding
settlements of $100 million). Pension costs are expected to increase from 2002
primarily because of reduced plan assets, average asset return assumptions that
have been reduced from 8.8% to 8.2% and a discount rate that has been reduced
from 7.0% to 6.25%. These estimates are forward-looking statements. Predictions
regarding the return on plan assets and the resulting pension expenses are
subject to substantial uncertainties such as (among other things) investment
performance and interest rates.

Preliminary funding valuations of the union pension plan as of December 31,
2002, indicate that the plan will not require cash funding for the 2003 plan
year. However, cash funding in 2004 and beyond for the union pension plan could
be required, the level of which depends upon various factors such as future
asset performance, the level of interest rates used to measure ERISA minimum
funding levels, the impacts of business acquisitions or sales, union negotiated
changes and future government regulation. We may also make voluntary
contributions in one or more future periods in order to mitigate potentially
larger required contributions in later years. Any such funding requirements
could have an unfavorable impact on our debt covenants, borrowing arrangements
and cash flows.

OUR RETIREE EMPLOYEE HEALTH CARE AND RETIREE LIFE INSURANCE COSTS ARE HIGHER
THAN THOSE OF MANY OF OUR COMPETITORS.

We maintain defined benefit retiree health care and life insurance plans
covering substantially all domestic employees upon their retirement. Health care
benefits are provided through comprehensive hospital, surgical and major medical
benefit provisions or through health maintenance organizations, both subject to
various cost-sharing features. Life insurance benefits are provided to nonunion
retiree beneficiaries primarily based on employees' annual base salary at
retirement. For domestic union retirees, benefits are provided for the most part
based on fixed amounts negotiated in labor contracts with the appropriate
unions. In 2002, we recorded a $138 million expense for retiree medical and life
insurance. Based on preliminary actuarial valuations for 2003, we expect annual
retiree medical and life insurance expense to be $210 million. The anticipated
increases in retiree medical and life insurance expense primarily reflects
unfavorable health care claims cost experience in 2002 for union retirees, the
use of a discount rate of 6.25%, rather than 7.0% and higher assumed medical
cost inflation. For 2003, a 10% annual rate of increase in the per capita cost
of covered health care benefits has been assumed; this rate is assumed to
decrease gradually to 4.75% for 2010 and remain at that level thereafter. As a
result of the above factors and payments made in 2002 from benefit plans, our
underfunded benefit obligations for retiree medical and life insurance increased
from $1.8 billion at year-end 2001 to $2.6 billion at year-end 2002. These
estimates are forward-looking statements. Predictions regarding retiree medical
and life insurance expense are subject to substantial uncertainties such as
(among other things) interest rates and medical
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cost inflation. Mini-mills, foreign competitors and many producers of products
that compete with steel provide lesser benefits to their employees and retirees
and this difference in expense could adversely impact our competitive position.
Companies that emerge from bankruptcy, or companies that purchase the facilities
of bankrupt entities, may also provide lesser benefits to their employees and
retirees.

FUTURE FUNDING FOR RETIREE MEDICAL BENEFITS MAY REQUIRE SUBSTANTIAL PAYMENTS
FROM CURRENT CASH FLOW.

We are obligated to provide medical and other benefits to retirees. Cash
payments of these benefits in 2002 and 2001 totaled $212 million and $183
million, respectively. During 2002 and 2001, substantially all payments on
behalf of union retirees were paid from a VEBA trust established under our
collective bargaining agreements. We currently project that, beginning in 2004,
these cash payments will have to be made from corporate funds which will reduce
our cash flow that would otherwise be available for other purposes.





The following table sets forth our cash and cash equivalents and our
capitalization at September 30, 2002, (i) on an actual basis and (ii) on an
adjusted basis to give effect to the sale by us of 4 million MEDS, at a price of
$50 per share, after deducting underwriting discounts and commissions and
estimated offering expenses.

The financial data at September 30, 2002 in the following table are derived from
our unaudited financial statements as of and for the nine months ended September
30, 2002. The following data are qualified in their entirety by our financial
statements and other information contained elsewhere or incorporated by
reference in this prospectus supplement and the accompanying prospectus.

<Table>
<Caption>
- -----------------------------------------------------------------------------------
                     SEPTEMBER 30, 2002
                       (IN MILLIONS)                          ACTUAL    AS ADJUSTED
- -----------------------------------------------------------------------------------
<S>                                                           <C>       <C>
Cash and cash equivalents...................................  $  105    $       299
                                                              =====================
Long-term debt due within one year..........................       7              7
Long-term debt:
  Senior notes, net of $4 million discount..................     53�.... uR 29

Crouedfinngre  detwi

Civalents...........................

....e      53�...e suR bt A7erwte>r  $hi............................................TE     53�...TEsuR 29:
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.....e .............esuR bte>edrfin eh io............................................ ......        7 .... suR 299

                                                    ...--------------------suR---
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     with the 6.50% Preferred Stock attributed to U.S. Steel by Marathon prior
     to the Separation which was retained and subsequently repaid by Marathon in
     connection with the Separation.

(b) Earnings did not cover combined fixed charges and preferred stock dividends
    by $277 million.

(c)  Earnings did not cover combined fixed charges and preferred stock dividends
     by $598 million.
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                   PRICE RANGE OF COMMON STOCK AND DIVIDENDS

STOCK PRICE RANGE AND DIVIDENDS

Our common stock is listed on the New York Stock Exchange (the "NYSE"), the
Chicago Stock Exchange and the Pacific Stock Exchange under the symbol "X." The
NYSE is the principal market for our common stock. Before December 31, 2001, our
businesses comprised an operating unit of USX Corporation, now named Marathon
Oil Corporation, and Marathon had a class of common stock, the USX-U.S. Steel
Group common stock, that was intended to reflect the performance of those
businesses. On December 31, 2001, each share of USX-U.S. Steel Group common
stock was converted into one share of our common stock. The following table sets
forth the range of high and low sales prices of the USX-U.S. Steel Group common
stock through December 31, 2001, and the high and low prices of our common stock
since then, as reported by the NYSE on the composite tape, and dividends paid on
our common stock for the stated periods.

<Table>
<Caption>
- -------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
                                                                                 DIVIDENDS
                                                                                 PAID PER
                                                               HIGH     LOW        SHARE
- -------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
<S>                                                           <C>      <C>      <C>
2001
  First Quarter.............................................  $18.00   $14.00   $      0.25
  Second Quarter............................................   22.00    13.72          0.10
  Third Quarter.............................................   21.70    13.08          0.10
  Fourth Quarter............................................   18.75    13.00          0.10
2002
  First Quarter.............................................   19.99    16.36          0.05
  Second Quarter............................................   22.00    17.22          0.05
  Third Quarter.............................................   19.99    10.66          0.05
  Fourth Quarter............................................   14.90    10.87          0.05
2003
  First Quarter (through January 31, 2003)..................   17.73    12.89            --
- -------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
</Table>

On January 31, 2003, the last reported sale price of our common stock on the
NYSE was $14.35 per share.

DIVIDEND POLICY

Our board of directors intends to declare and pay dividends on our common stock
based on our financial condition and results of operations, although it has no
obligation under Delaware law or our certificate of incorporation to do so.
Dividends on our capital stock are limited to legally available funds. The terms
of our existing indebtedness restrict our ability to pay dividends unless we can
meet certain restricted payment tests as described in "Risk factors--Risks
related to the MEDS." In early 2002, we established a quarterly dividend rate of
$0.05 per share of common stock effective with the March 2002 payment.
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                         SELECTED FINANCIAL INFORMATION

Prior to December 31, 2001, the businesses of U. S. Steel comprised an operating
unit of USX Corporation, now named Marathon Oil Corporation ("Marathon").
Marathon had two outstanding classes of common stock: USX-Marathon Group common
stock, which was intended to reflect the performance of Marathon's energy
business, and USX-U. S. Steel Group common stock ("Steel Stock"), which was
intended to reflect the performance of Marathon's steel business. On December
31, 2001, U. S. Steel was capitalized through the issuance of 89.2 million
shares of common stock to holders of Steel Stock in exchange for all outstanding
shares of Steel Stock on a one-for-one basis (the "Separation"). The following
table sets forth selected financial information for U. S. Steel. Consolidated
balance sheet data as of December 31, 2001 and September 30, 2002 and statement
of operations data for the nine months ended September 30, 2002 reflect U. S.
Steel as a separate, stand-alone entity. All other balance sheet and statement
of operations data in the table below represent a carve-out presentation of the
businesses comprising U. S. Steel, and are not intended to be a complete













stock. In such event, on the conversion date the conversion rate then in effect
will be applied to the value on the conversion date of the securities, cash or
property a holder y隇倀pert



 --  in the case of an optional conversion by a holder, the closing price of our
shares of common stock determined as of the second trading day immediately
preceding the effective date of conversion.

GENERAL

Upon any conversion of our MEDS, our shares of common stock will be issued and
delivered to you or your designee, upon presentation and surrender of the
certificate evidencing our MEDS, if our MEDS is held in certificated form, and
payment by you of any transfer or similar taxes payable in connection with the
issuance of our common stock to any person other than you.

Prior to the date on which our common stock is issued on conversion, our common
stock underlying our MEDS will not be deemed to be outstanding for any purpose
and you will have no rights with respect to the common stock, including voting
rights, rights to respond to tender offers and rights to receive any dividends
or other distributions on our common stock by virtue of holding our MEDS.

LIQUIDATION RIGHTS

In the event of the voluntary or involuntary liquidation, dissolution or wi4sio











As a general rule, no gain or loss will be recognized by a holder on the
conversion of our MEDS into our common stock. Dividend income may be recognized,
however, to the extent cash is received in payment of dividends in arrears upon
a mandatory conversion. The tax basis of the common stock received upon
conversion will generally be equal to the tax basis of our MEDS converted,
adjusted to reflect any income or gain recognized on the conversion. The holding
period of our common stock received will include the holding period of our MEDS
converted.

A holder generally will recognize gain (or loss) upon conversion of our MEDS
into our common stock to the extent that any cash the holder is paid in lieu of
a fractional share of common shares exceeds (or is less than) the holder's tax
basis in such fractional share.

Holders of our MEDS should also consider the possible application of the
conversion premium rules of Section 305 of the Code and the Treasury regulations
promulgated thereunder, under which a holder of convertible preferred shares
may, under certain circumstances, be required to include into income as a
constructive dividend the excess of the redemption price of such preferred
shares over its issue price.

ADJUSTMENT OF CONVERSION RATE

Holders of our MEDS might be treated as receiving a constructive distribution
from U. S. Steel if:

 --  a conversion rate is adjusted and as a result of the adjustment the
proportionate interest of holders of our MEDS in the assets or earnings and
profits of U. S. Steel increased; and

 --  the adjustment is not made pursuant to a bona fide, reasonable antidilution
formula.

An adjustment in a conversion rate would not be considered made pursuant to a
reasonable antidilution formula if the adjustment were made to compensate for
certain taxable distributions with respect to U. S. Steel common shares.

Thus, certain adjustments to the Conversion Rate and the Optional Conversion
Rate to reflect U. S. Steel's distribution of certain rights, warrants,
evidences of indebtedness, securities or other assets to holders of common
shares may result in constructive distributions taxable as dividends to the
holders of our MEDS. The distribution would be treated in the manner described
above under "Dividends".

INFORMATION REPORTING AND BACKUP WITHHOLDING ON U.S. HOLDERS

In general, information reporting requirements will apply to dividend payments
on our MEDS and our common stock. Certain U.S. holders may be subject to backu�distescr���
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